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NM HOUSE REPUBLICANS VOW TO PROPEL EDUCATION OUT OF LAST PLACE, PROPOSE SCHOOL 
CHOICE BILL 

New Mexico House Republicans, under the leadership of Representative Ryan Lane (R-Aztec), 
announced a groundbreaking initiative for a scholarship tax credit aimed at improving the state's 
education standing and providing low-income families the ability to send their children to private 
schools. New Mexico, currently ranked last in the U.S. for education, faces a vital need for 
transformative and innovative policy measures. In response, Republican legislators have proposed far-
reaching legislation that empowers families and incentivizes educational improvements through a tax 
credit program. 

Under the proposed legislation, businesses and individual taxpayers can contribute to school tuition 
organizations that provide scholarships to low-income students who choose to attend private schools. 
Contributors will receive a dollar-for-dollar tax credit for their donations, $700 for individual filers and 
$1400 for married filing jointly. "Every child in New Mexico deserves access to high-quality education, 
irrespective of their zip code or socio-economic status," said House GOP Leader Ryan Lane. "This 
scholarship tax credit program is a significant step towards that goal, putting the power of choice in the 
hands of parents and students." 

The tax credit program is designed to create a competitive educational environment, fostering 
improvement across all schools. It also serves as a lifeline to students who are currently in 
underperforming schools, offering them the opportunity to seek better educational avenues. The 
sponsors remain concerned that spending on public education has increased by 75% since 2014, but 
significantly fewer students today are able to perform at grade level compared with a decade ago. 

Critics argue such a program will divert funds from public schools. However, the tax credit does not take 
funding away from New Mexico’s public school system. "This isn't about private versus public," said Rep. 
Jim Townsend (R-Artesia). "It's about providing quality education for all our children. We believe 
competition encourages excellence, and this will benefit all schools in the long run." 

House Republicans call for bipartisan support for this critical legislation. This tax credit program is a 
pragmatic solution that empowers parents, encourages school improvements, and aims to lift New 
Mexico from the bottom of the education rankings. 

### 

The letter to the Governor and the bill are attached to this press release 
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